
The Council Meeting of the Elstead Parish Council

was held in the United Reformed Church Hall, Elstead on
Monday 18 March 2013, commencing at 7.30pm

         Present:      Messrs P Murphy (Chairman) R C Terry, R Holroyd, B Morgan,

                            A Jones, Mrs A Thomas Mrs H Bird, Miss J Jacobs, L Davidsen
                            Also attending Cllr D Harmer SCC, Cllr J Else WBC

                            5 parishioners.

        Apologies for absence: -
1.0      MINUTES:

           The minutes of the 18 February 2013 meeting were agreed and signed.

2.0      MATTERS ARISING

2143    Illegal dumping on Federal Mogul site – There is nothing further to report at this
            stage. Mr Davidsen agreed to continue to monitor developments at the site. 
2209
The drainage ditch behind Hazelwood has been cleaned out by WBC. The drain on the Milford Rd has been jetted, but it still appears blocked. Mr Murphy has spoken to Ian Fowler about this and the problem seems to be that the drain is fractured. SCC is planning to repair it.  
2432
The war memorial needs repairs and maintenance - The Clerk reported that due to current expenditure the order would not be placed until April 2013.
2508
Sharks’ update on goal posts at Burford Lodge Recreation Ground – Goals have now been installed. 


2508B
Parking around the village green and other areas – Parking reviews are  actioned once a year by the SCC highways team, usually in September. Mr Morgan has accordingly requested SCC to undertake a parking review around the Woolpack, village green and school. Cllr Else raised the issue of the parking of delivery lorries that service the Spar. No further updates to report at this stage.

2532
Footpath/Cycleway Westhill/Springfield – Mrs Thomas gave a general update on the  options 
of providing a cycle way or upgrading the path up over Westhill. It was noted that a lot of work in maintenance terms would be necessary to make the pathway acceptable. Mr Murphy agreed to talk to SCC about making good the footpath. A further 
review would be undertaken later in the year to consider the options. 

2534
SCC Rights Of Way Training - Miss Jacobs attended the training day and 
found it helpful.
2547
Mrs Bird asked when the new boulders would be in place for the Burford Lodge Recreation Ground. Options would be provided, Mrs Thomas agreed to assist in providing details, and a quote would be sought.
2550
Burford Lodge Recreation Ground Notice - Further to the recent request for a 
postcode for the recreation ground which serves the tennis club, football pitches and 
allotments etc, concerns have been expressed in the event of emergency services 
needing to find the grounds. The Clerk reported that WBC has agreed a post code of 
GU8 6HF. It was also agreed that a new signpost to the Burford Lodge Recreation 
Ground should be placed at the road entrance (the Clerk to arrange).
2551
Thursley Road & Burford Lodge Tree Works – A quote has been received for the tree 
works. Mr Holroyd was concerned that the trees marked should be reviewed. It was 
agreed that Mr Murphy and Mr Holroyd would re-inspect what has been suggested 
before action is taken. Prior to the works it was agreed that Mrs Gunner would be 
notified of the intended works
2553
Playground Inspection Report Checklists - Mr Jones has undertaken an inspection of the Burford Lodge recreation ground based upon the agreed plan. A number of minor items would need to be attended to in due course.  The Jubilee Playground inspection would be undertaken by either Mrs Thomas or Mrs Bird in due course. 
2554
Thursley Nnr Advisory Group Meeting - Mr Murphy gave a brief synopsis of the 
meeting at the last Parish Council meeting. Mrs Jacobs asked if NE were satisfied

with the width of the firebreaks. Mr Murphy reported that he had raised the matter

and it is still outstanding. Mr Giles to respond in due course.
2555
Review For The Annual Report – Members agreed the draft report as issued.
2558
The Clockhouse had its AGM on 8 March 2013. Mr Jones attended the meeting and 
provided a report which was noted.
2559
It was asked if Waverley Scouts Football Club could use the Burford Lodge recreation ground on a Saturday during April/May. This was agreed. A nominal fee would be levied at £50.00. The tennis club are to be notified when a date has been fixed. Mr Murphy agreed to contact the Waverley Scouts.
4.0
FISH & CHIP SHOP PAVEMENT
2566
The matter was ongoing and a definitive response was required from SCC as to who owns the footpath and layby and to review the legal position. When this is received a further approach would be considered, bearing in mind the Parish Council have made certain statements already on the various reviews.


Mr Holroyd declared an interest in the item.

5.0 ELSTEAD CRICKET CLUB

2567
A request to erect a marquee on the weekend of the 23 August 2013 on the Thursley 
Road Recreation Ground was received for a beer festival. This was approved, 
providing the neighbours were advised prior to the event.

Mr Murphy declared an interest in the item.
6.0 FINANCIAL REPORT
2568
The Clerk issued a financial update of the year’s finances. This was noted by 
members. 
7.0
GRANT FOR SHARKS
2569
The Sharks have asked if the Parish Council could pay for the rolling of the pitches. 
The Parish Council agreed to fund this. In due course the drainage may need to be 
reviewed due to excessive water, but it was noted that we have received an excessive 
amount of rain lately, so this is to be monitored.
8.0
ALLOTMENT FOOTPATH
2570
A request has been made to provide a hard surface footpath from the car park to the 
allotments. After a general review the Parish Council felt that the costs would be 
prohibitive. However, if the allotment association would accept an increase in rental it 
could be reconsidered. The Milford Road entrance area may be an option, however,

the access was a safety issue. SCC will be asked if they could transfer the wooded

area to the Parish Council to review the access, this would be an Highways matter in

terms of  sight lines.
9.0
MOD MEETING HELD ON 5 MARCH 2013: MAINTENANCE OF RIGHTS 
OF WAY
2571
 Mr Murphy attended the meeting and provided a report as appendix A to the minutes. 
2572
With reference to the RoW as referred to in the report the Parish Council agreed to 
consider any funding for maintenance, but this would need further consideration at a 
later date to review any ongoing implications.
10.0      PROVISION OF BUS SHELTER

2573
The Parish Council discussed the provision of a new bus shelter on Milford Road. It was suggested that SCC be asked to review any proposed location. SCC would need to be consulted as land owners and as the Highways Authority. The Parish Council agreed to consider funding options. Mrs Thomas raised the issue as to whether there was significant support for a bus shelter. The matter is to be considered with WBC as they are responsible for bus shelters.
11.0
ANNUAL RISK ASSESSMENTS
2574
The Parish Council agreed the new risk assessment and Health and Safety matters

were agreed.
12.0
COUNCIL TAX 2013/2014 INCREASE
2575
Concern was expressed that the council tax has increased by 10% whilst the precept 
has not increased for the coming year. 



Currently, council tax benefit is a national statutory scheme set by the Government 
and the service is delivered by billing authorities, like Waverley, on the 
Government’s behalf.  From 1 April 2013 the Government has abolished council tax 
benefit and the law now requires each billing authority to set its own local council tax 
support scheme. However, from April the Government is cutting the funding by 10% 
and also expecting councils to take the full risk of fluctuating claimant caseloads in 
future. In other words, if more people claim in future, the local authorities will have 
to meet the increased cost rather than the Government. This means that Waverley has 
to estimate each year how many homes will not pay full council tax in the 
forthcoming year and reduce the council tax base accordingly. For a parish council a 
lower council tax base means that, to keep precepts at the same level, the Band D 
charge will increase as the precept is being spread over fewer equivalent properties.  

13.0
PLANNING MEETING
2576
The minutes of the planning meeting held on 25 February 2013 were noted.

14.0
REPORTS, CONSULTATIONS AND REVIEW OF DOCUMENTS
2577
The reports received were noted.
2578
Surrey Future – Congestion programme March 2013 – consultation draft to be reviewed by members for a response by 29 May 2013.

2579
Surrey Future – Surrey rail strategy consultation draft to be reviewed by members for a response by 28 June 2013. 
15.0     CORRESPONDENCE 
2580
Flooding was an issue generally in various areas. Springfield was also an issue in

regards to parking.
2581
Jubilee playground - Concerns have been raised about the gate to the playground. This has been checked and confirmed acceptable.
16.0
ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT 

2582
Accounts for payment:

The following accounts for March are presented for payment:                             £

*
C P Newman
- Salary March (net), meeting, copies,                             541.56

            mileage, burials

*
HMRC – Tax payment Clerk                                                                    78.00                                               
*
SCAPTC – LCR annual subscription                                                        37.50
*
South East Water – Woolfords lane cemetery                                         82.26
*
Mr R Stacey – Burial  x 4                                                                        120.00

*
Mr P Murphy – Chairman’s allowance                                                  112.50
*
Veolia – Litter bin emptying                                                                      46.80

*
Richard Knight – Ongoing maintenance                                               331.90 
*
Kompan Ltd – Thursley Road Play equipment
                        46,048.44*

*
Kompan Ltd – Thursley Road Play equipment                                25,940.00*
*
Mrs A Thomas – Members expenses                                                       25.00

*          Mr R Terry – Members expenses                                                            25.00
*
Mr R Holroyd  – Members expenses                                                       25.00

*
Mr B Morgan – Members expenses                                                        25.00
*
Mrs H Bird – Members expenses                                                            25.00

*
Mr L Davidsen – Members expenses                                                      25.00
* 
Miss J Jacobs - Members expenses                                                         25.00

* Note :

The previous cheques have been cancelled 002871, 002734, 000001 on the Parish Councils account for the total sum of £71,988.44.

A revised cheque is presented based on the Parish Council funding and the balance on the EPC Playground Thursley Road account, as noted above. 

The Bank have currently stated that it is not signed as the mandate.

17.0     MATTERS RAISED BY PARISHIONERS 

2583
It was raised if the web site could be updated more frequently. This was noted.
2584
Various areas were raised regarding flooding and the current state of the roads with 
potholes and various areas of the road surface breaking up. Cllr Harmer advised that 
SCC policy was now to deal with potholes in groups rather than individually in order 
to improve performance. There is a 5 year programme to undertake repairs. Flooding 
was also under review. A general review would be undertaken by SCC and Parish 
Councils will be consulted.
18.0     MATTERS RAISED BY MEMBERS (FOR NOTING)

2585
Mr Morgan raised the issue of affordable housing sites in the Village, as WBC need

to review all parishes for location of housing sites. WBC has to provide 230 houses in 
the Borough. The Parish Council needs to review all  possible sites in the village as 
WBC will also review all areas. To be raised at the next meeting.
Meeting closed 21.45pm
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